TfL confirms Docklands Light Railway extension with new Thamesmead stations and tunnel under Thames
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Transport for London (TfL) has unveiled exciting plans to extend the Docklands Light Railway (DLR) through South East London, a development set to transform transport links and unlock major housing and economic growth in the region. The proposal features two new stations—Beckton Riverside and Thamesmead Waterfront—connected by a new tunnel under the River Thames. Although these stops will belong to the DLR network rather than the London Underground, they are expected to be added to the iconic Tube map for the first time, granting Thamesmead a significant new presence in London’s transport landscape.
The project aims to dramatically cut journey times, with trips from Thamesmead to Stratford reduced to around 25 minutes and Soho’s Tottenham Court Road accessible within approximately 35 minutes. According to TfL, the financial cost of construction could reach £1.7 billion, but the broader economic impact is considerable, with an estimated £15.6 billion boost alongside the potential creation of 30,000 new homes and 10,000 jobs in East and Southeast London. This aligns with local councils' visions of regenerating underconnected areas and generating employment opportunities, emphasising the scheme as a once-in-a-generation chance to address housing needs in a fast-growing part of the capital.
The enthusiasm for the plans has been confirmed by strong public backing. During an initial consultation earlier in 2024, about 75% of respondents supported the extension, with more recent surveys indicating an even higher approval rate of 85% among residents in affected communities such as Beckton, Gallions Reach, Thamesmead, and Abbey Wood. Many highlighted the prospect of faster journeys and reduced travel frustrations. Local leaders and officials have welcomed these findings, seeing the extension as a vital step towards improving connectivity across the River Thames and easing access throughout East and Southeast London.
TfL has stressed that the consultation phase is ongoing, inviting Londoners to contribute their views as part of the development process. Previous work on the project included feasibility studies funded jointly by TfL and partners, aimed at ensuring the extension's viability. The broader initiative links to the Thamesmead and Abbey Wood Opportunity Area Planning Framework, reflecting coordinated efforts to align transport infrastructure with housing growth strategies.
In sum, the DLR extension proposal represents a major infrastructural advance with wide-ranging social and economic benefits. If realised, it would integrate Thamesmead more closely with the rest of London’s transport network, facilitating a surge in new residential development and job creation while easing journey times and fostering equitable accessibility in a currently underserved part of the metropolis.
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